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 1. ROLL CALL 

   

 

 2. PUBLIC COMMENT 

   

 

 3. CONSENT AGENDA 

   
 
 3.1. Meeting Minutes   

Parks & Trails Advisory Board - 08 Jan 2020 - Minutes - Pdf 

Parks & Trails Advisory Board - 08 Jan 2020 - Minutes - Html 
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 4. CHANGES TO THE AGENDA 

   

 

 5. NEW BUSINESS 

   
 
 5.1. Parks District Update   
 
 5.2. Moda Assist Campaign   

 

 6. OLD BUSINESS 

   
 
 6.1. Parks Master Plan   
 
 6.2. Bailey Meadows   
 
 6.3. Jonsrud Project  

Jonsrud Draft Interpretive Sign (1) 
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 7. STAFF UPDATES 
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 7.1. Sandy Crest Development   

 

 8. ADJOURN 
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MINUTES 

Parks & Trails Advisory Board Meeting 

Wednesday, January 8, 2020 City Hall- Council 
Chambers, 39250 Pioneer Blvd., Sandy, 

Oregon 97055 7:00 PM 

 

 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Kathleen Walker, Board Member, Don Robertson, Board Member, Michael Weinberg, 
Board Member, and Susan Drew, Board Member 

 

BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT: Makoto Lane, Board Member 

 

STAFF PRESENT: Sarah Richardson, Community Services 

 

MEDIA PRESENT:  
 

1. Roll Call  
 

2. Public Comment  
 

3. Consent Agenda   
 3.1. Meeting Minutes    
 
 3.2.  

Moved by Don Robertson, seconded by Susan  Drew 
 
KW -  
 

CARRIED.  

 

 

4. Changes to the Agenda  
 

5. New Business   
 5.1. Tickle Creek Village Land Use Application 

 
Don Robertson asked about SDC rate. 

Sarah Richardson shared Planning Dept. info about planned development.  

General Disc. about park dedication and the wetlands. 

Kathleen Walker asked if this project will be a Planned Development. 

Kathleen Walker noted that in the master plan there are no parks in  this 
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Parks & Trails Advisory Board 

January 8, 2020 

 

location but Knollwood Park is close by.  

Kathleen Walker noted the  city owns the swath of land south of the existing 
condos.  

Michael Weinberg noted Tickle Creek is accessed across the street and 
Kathleen Walker believes a sidewalk would be added along with the 
development 

General discussion about pedestrian safety and safe access to Tickle Creek 
Trail along that area of Dubarko. Kathleen Walker noted there is a sidewalk on 
the north side of Dubarko that would connect to the development. 

Susan Drew and Kathleen Walker noted the trail on the map and wondered if 
this is part of the proposed dedicated outdoor area.  

Kathleen Walker expressed concern about the overflow parking that might 
result from the new development and Susan Drew noted it looked like a Bus 
Stop was planned.  

  

  

  

  
 
Moved by Don Robertson, seconded by Kathleen Walker 
 
Move that we accept fee in lieu of land for parks and trails. 
 

CARRIED.   
 5.2. Council Direction for Advisory Boards - Laurie Smallwood 

 
Council member was absent so moved to February 2020 meeting  

 

 
 5.3. Remote Control Items in Parks 

 
Kathleen Walker shared observation from Meinig Park - Remote Control toys 
were being used in the park. Over by the Gazebo and in the bare ground. 
Asked them to be respectful of not tearing up the vegetation and soil but have 
a good time.  

Susan Drew noted it is public green space and hoped they would show respect 
for the park area.  

Kathleen Walker concerned this could get out of hand but noted the Mtn. 
Festival has greater impact on the park.  

Kathleen Walker mentioned that if a pump track is built down the road 
perhaps an area for remote toys could be included.  

Sarah Richardson mentioned that we could do some education of the public 
about use of these toys in parks.  
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Parks & Trails Advisory Board 

January 8, 2020 

 
 

6. Old Business   
 6.1. Jonsrud Update 

 
Kathleen Walker shared that the project is coming along and some new rails 
have been installed. Invoices are being submitted.  

Joe Preston sent a question to the board about using pressure treated wood.  

Susan Drew asked if we could use cedar. 

Don Robertson understands the Public Works Department wanting to be 
frugal, but doesn't like the pressure treated either.  

Kathleen Walker will check back with Joe about options.  

Don Robertson recommends the use of Fir.   

 

 
 6.2. Sandy Crest  

 
Looked at overview of the property.  

Reviewed city code for Planned Developments.  

Kathleen Walker noted that in the existing Master Plan the extension of Tickle 
Creek is included, which goes through the edge of this property.  

Don Robertson noted the description of what can be classified as "open 
space". 

Kathleen Walker expressed the importance of access to Tickle Creek from this 
property. 

Kathleen Walker concerned if have lots going into setback, then it restricts 
access.  

Recommended Required set backs should be part of any private lot if possible, 
where it borders Tickle Creek. Concern some lots look to be infringing on 
buffer requirements for Tickle Creek. 70 feet is required. Recommends no 
dedicated lots within setback.  

Reviewed notes recommendations from October. 

1997 Master Plan does not have a proposed park in this area so past process 
would not include a park in this area.  

Kathleen Walker noted that when you are trying to develop the trail it is nice is 
that there is buffer on either side of the creek for planning.  

Kathleen Walker recommends fee in lieu of instead of land.  

  

  
 
Moved by Kathleen Walker, seconded by Don Robertson 
 
Motion to ask for fee in lieu of park land dedication.  
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Parks & Trails Advisory Board 

January 8, 2020 

 

CARRIED.   
 6.3.  

Moved by Don Robertson, seconded by Michael Weinberg 
 
Motion to recognize to the track b the requirement providing access to Tickle 
Creek and to the preservation of the open space allowing for trail development 
along Tickle Creek per the 1997 Master Plan.  
 

CARRIED.  

 

 
 6.4. Survey Update 

 
Kathleen Walker reviewed the survey results. 

Good response rate. 

Kathleen Walker reviewed what was discussed at the council meeting with 
regard to a special district.  

Susan Drew noted that putting a Special District on the ballot in the past 
wasn't too involved. Kathleen noted that was for just the City of Sandy.  

Don Robertson noted the process will take more time, and that making sure 
the Parks Master Plan and the work toward a Special District should be on the 
same track/coordinated. Kathleen Walker noted she spoke about this at the 
Council meeting.  

Discussion about the huge undertaking to get the Parks District on the ballot 
for November of 2020. 

Discussion about the challenges of determining the district boundaries.  

Don Robertson talked about Special vs. Service Districts.  

  

   

 

 

7. STAFF UPDATES  
 

8. Adjourn  
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MINUTES
Parks & Trails Advisory Board Meeting

Wednesday, January 8, 2020 City Hall- Council 
Chambers, 39250 Pioneer Blvd., Sandy, 

Oregon 97055 7:00 PM

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Kathleen Walker, Board Member, Don Robertson, Board Member, Michael Weinberg, 
Board Member, and Susan Drew, Board Member

BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT: Makoto Lane, Board Member

STAFF PRESENT: Sarah Richardson, Community Services

MEDIA PRESENT:

1. Roll Call

2. Public Comment

3. Consent Agenda

3.1. Meeting Minutes 

3.2.
Moved by Don Robertson, seconded by Susan  Drew

KW - 

CARRIED.

4. Changes to the Agenda

5. New Business

5.1. Tickle Creek Village Land Use Application

Don Robertson asked about SDC rate.
Sarah Richardson shared Planning Dept. info about planned development. 
General Disc. about park dedication and the wetlands.
Kathleen Walker asked if this project will be a Planned Development.
Kathleen Walker noted that in the master plan there are no parks in  this 
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Parks & Trails Advisory Board
January 8, 2020

location but Knollwood Park is close by. 
Kathleen Walker noted the  city owns the swath of land south of the existing 
condos. 
Michael Weinberg noted Tickle Creek is accessed across the street and 
Kathleen Walker believes a sidewalk would be added along with the 
development
General discussion about pedestrian safety and safe access to Tickle Creek 
Trail along that area of Dubarko. Kathleen Walker noted there is a sidewalk on 
the north side of Dubarko that would connect to the development.
Susan Drew and Kathleen Walker noted the trail on the map and wondered if 
this is part of the proposed dedicated outdoor area. 
Kathleen Walker expressed concern about the overflow parking that might 
result from the new development and Susan Drew noted it looked like a Bus 
Stop was planned. 
 
 
 
 

Moved by Don Robertson, seconded by Kathleen Walker

Move that we accept fee in lieu of land for parks and trails.

CARRIED.

5.2. Council Direction for Advisory Boards - Laurie Smallwood

Council member was absent so moved to February 2020 meeting

5.3. Remote Control Items in Parks

Kathleen Walker shared observation from Meinig Park - Remote Control toys 
were being used in the park. Over by the Gazebo and in the bare ground. 
Asked them to be respectful of not tearing up the vegetation and soil but have 
a good time. 
Susan Drew noted it is public green space and hoped they would show respect 
for the park area. 
Kathleen Walker concerned this could get out of hand but noted the Mtn. 
Festival has greater impact on the park. 
Kathleen Walker mentioned that if a pump track is built down the road 
perhaps an area for remote toys could be included. 
Sarah Richardson mentioned that we could do some education of the public 
about use of these toys in parks.
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Parks & Trails Advisory Board
January 8, 2020

6. Old Business

6.1. Jonsrud Update

Kathleen Walker shared that the project is coming along and some new rails 
have been installed. Invoices are being submitted. 
Joe Preston sent a question to the board about using pressure treated wood. 
Susan Drew asked if we could use cedar.
Don Robertson understands the Public Works Department wanting to be 
frugal, but doesn't like the pressure treated either. 
Kathleen Walker will check back with Joe about options. 
Don Robertson recommends the use of Fir. 

6.2. Sandy Crest 

Looked at overview of the property. 
Reviewed city code for Planned Developments. 
Kathleen Walker noted that in the existing Master Plan the extension of Tickle 
Creek is included, which goes through the edge of this property. 
Don Robertson noted the description of what can be classified as "open 
space".
Kathleen Walker expressed the importance of access to Tickle Creek from this 
property.
Kathleen Walker concerned if have lots going into setback, then it restricts 
access. 
Recommended Required set backs should be part of any private lot if possible, 
where it borders Tickle Creek. Concern some lots look to be infringing on 
buffer requirements for Tickle Creek. 70 feet is required. Recommends no 
dedicated lots within setback. 
Reviewed notes recommendations from October.
1997 Master Plan does not have a proposed park in this area so past process 
would not include a park in this area. 
Kathleen Walker noted that when you are trying to develop the trail it is nice is 
that there is buffer on either side of the creek for planning. 
Kathleen Walker recommends fee in lieu of instead of land. 
 
 

Moved by Kathleen Walker, seconded by Don Robertson

Motion to ask for fee in lieu of park land dedication. 
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Parks & Trails Advisory Board
January 8, 2020

CARRIED.

6.3.
Moved by Don Robertson, seconded by Michael Weinberg

Motion to recognize to the track b the requirement providing access to Tickle 
Creek and to the preservation of the open space allowing for trail development 
along Tickle Creek per the 1997 Master Plan. 

CARRIED.

6.4. Survey Update

Kathleen Walker reviewed the survey results.
Good response rate.
Kathleen Walker reviewed what was discussed at the council meeting with 
regard to a special district. 
Susan Drew noted that putting a Special District on the ballot in the past 
wasn't too involved. Kathleen noted that was for just the City of Sandy. 
Don Robertson noted the process will take more time, and that making sure 
the Parks Master Plan and the work toward a Special District should be on the 
same track/coordinated. Kathleen Walker noted she spoke about this at the 
Council meeting. 
Discussion about the huge undertaking to get the Parks District on the ballot 
for November of 2020.
Discussion about the challenges of determining the district boundaries. 
Don Robertson talked about Special vs. Service Districts. 
 
 

7. STAFF UPDATES

8. Adjourn
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Mount Hood and Sandy River Valley from Jonsrud Viewpoint

Jonsrud Viewpoint is a photographer's paradise! Early morning fog can

fill the river valley, while sunrise tints the sky with shades of pink and

orange behind the majestic mountain. Evening alpenglow can light up

the mountain, with an occasional full moon rising over Mount Hood's

shoulder. Springtime brings the lime green of the hardwoods leafing out.

Autumn colors and a fresh dusting of snow stand out in the fall.

Sometimes, the clouds obliterate the view, or tease you with a rainbow to

the river. The scenery is always changing here at Jonsrud Viewpoint; by

day, by season and by weather. It is one of the most photographed spots

in Oregon. Come back for another look and another memorable photo.

Check out the peaks and valleys that make up this panorama:

All peaks to the left of Mount. Hood are within the 98,272 acre Bull Run

Watershed Management Unit. The clear, clean Bull Run River originates

in Bull Run Lake and not from the glaciers on Mt. Hood. It supplies

Portland and some of Sandy's drinking water.

Spy the fire lookout on Hickman Butte. A lookout monitors lightning and

fires in the Mount Hood National Forest during summer and fall.

Zigzag Mountain to the right, is also the name for the glacier and river

that runs down the mountain.

Cedar Creek, on the right side of the Sandy River "oxbow" below, has a

fish hatchery where salmon swimming from the Pacific Ocean,

Columbia River and Sandy River return to spawn.

Larch Mountain, the large round mountain to the far left, is a popular,

viewpoint destination showcasing five Cascade peaks: Mt. Hood,

Adams, St. Helens, Ranier and Jefferson.

Mount Hood
Elevation 11,250

Hunchback Mt.Zigzag Mt.Hickman Butte

Bull Run Watershed
Table Mt. Aschoff Butte

Thimble Mt.
Big Bend Mt.

Buck Peak

Bull Run Watershed
Walker Mt.

Eagle Butte
Devil's Peak

Wildcat Mt.

McIntyre Ridge

Barrett Spur

Illumination Rock

Timberline
Ski Area

Sandy Glacier Zigzag Glacier

Photo by Clifford Paguio Photograpy

Photo by David Gn Photograpy

Photo by David Gn Photograpy

Photo by Sannye Phillips
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